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January 29, 2025 
 
 
Energy Division, Tariff Unit  
California Public Utilities Commission 
Energy Division –Room 4005 
505 Van Ness Ave. 
San Francisco CA 94102 
 
Re:  Advice Letter No. 54-O of SFPP, L.P. (PLC-9) 
 
Dear ED Tariff Unit: 
 
In accordance with the provisions of Section 455.3 of the California Public Utilities Code (“PU 
Code”) and General Order 96-B; Energy Industry Rule 8, SFPP, L.P. (“SFPP”) hereby submits its 
Advice Letter No. 54-0 increasing by 5.187 percent its rates for the transportation of refined 
petroleum products on its intrastate pipeline system.  

 By this filing to be effective March 1, 2025, upon thirty days’ notice to its shippers, SFPP 
proposes to increase its system-wide, intrastate rates by 5.187 percent. The 5.187 percent 
increase that is the subject of this Advice Letter is expected to increase annual revenues by 
approximately $7.2 million for the twelve-month period commencing March 1, 2025. 

 The requested rate increases that are the subject of this Advice Letter No. 54-0 are 
supported by SFPP’s Application No. 24-01-020 (“A.24 Application”) that was filed on January 
30, 2024 and seeks an aggregate rate increase of 18.663 percent.  Pursuant to the A.24 
Application, and in accordance with PU Code Section 455.3, SFPP increased its rates by 10 
percent, effective March 1, 2024.  SFPP is now seeking to increase its rates by a further 5.187 
percent pursuant to the A.24 Application.  Attachment A hereto, the Declaration of Erik 
Wetmore, provides further support concerning the requested rate increases.  

 Attachment B includes a list of the affected routes, including both the current rate and 
the proposed rate reflecting a 5.187 percent increase.  

 Attachment C contains revised tariff pages reflecting the proposed rate increase. 

SFPP is providing a copy of this advice letter to its shippers of record (See Attachment D hereto) 
in accordance with the requirements of General Order No. 96-B.  A copy of the required Tariff 
Summary Sheet is included in Attachment E.   

Anyone party who wishes to protest this advice letter may do so by sending an e-mail not later 
than twenty days after the date of this filing to the ED Tariff Unit at: edtariffunit@cpuc.ca.gov. 
a letter not later than twenty days after the date of this filing. 
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Copies of the protest should also be sent via telefax or e-mail, with a hard copy to follow to: 

SFPP, L.P. 
Mr. Bruce Reed 
1001 Louisiana Street, Suite 1000 
Houston, TX 77002 
Telefax No.: (713) 420-1603 
E-mail address: Tariff_Group@kindermorgan.com 
and 
 
Mr. Vidhya Prabhakaran 
Davis Wright Tremaine LLP 
50 California St. Suite 2300 
San Francisco, CA 94111 
VidhyaPrabhakaran@dwt.com  
 

Questions with regarding to this filing should be directed to the undersigned. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Bruce Reed 
Director-Tariffs and Regulatory Affairs 
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